CIAC SPORTSMANSHIP COMMITTEE
MINUTES
12/5/2022

1. WELCOME – Mr. Salutari welcomed the committee to the meeting which was held via zoom.

2. MINUTES – The committee Approved the Minutes from the October 17, 2022 meeting

3. STUDENT ATHLETIC ADVISORY COMMITTEE	 & EQUITY BOARD REPORTS – 

a. The Student Athletic Advisory Committee presented at the Sportsmanship Conference
b. SAAC did a presentation on the Battle of the Fans Competition. They previewed the Tik Tok videos that were submitted as part of the competition
c. SAAC will meet on January 17th
d. The High School Leadership Conference was last Friday, December 3rd. Students participated as moderators and helpers. Jon Winer made a presentation. Steve Baldwin and the BHS students also presented. Henry Rondon presented on the Class Act program. Julia commented that having college students present helpful to aspiring college students.
e. The Esports championships are coming up.
f. Many positive comments about the format of the Student Leadership Conference.
4. OFFICIALS REPORT – Mr. Scavone reported that the CIAC is increasing the communication to principals especially when there are egregious unsportsmanlike incidents. Some coaches who are getting ejected at the end of the season are being suspended into the next season to complete their 2 game suspension.

5. REPORT ON SPORTSMANSHIP CONFERENCE  – The sportsmanship conference was well received this year. The format for the conference which included shorter segments was successful. The presenters and panel discussions went very well. Some comments were:

a. Would like to have more interactions for students
b. Pacing was really well
c. Liked the panel discussions
d. Would like to see the format more like the Leadership Conference
e. The guest speakers were good
f. Looking to hold the Sportsmanship Conference in early October next year
g. Involve the Class Act Councils and Student Equity Boards
h. Look into a different venue which could accommodate breakout sessions
i. Try to engage students more
j. Students should leave with a plan for their school

6. 2022-2023 CIAC SPORTSMANSHIP COMMITTEE GOALS 
a. Reducing the DQs of coaches and encourage better behavior from coaches – Mr. Scavone is increasing communication to principals.
b. Making presentations to coaches as part of the pre-season rules interpretation meetings.  – This is in place and ongoing.
c. Distribute the bulleted version of the Coach and Official Communication guidelines to every coach and official. – This has been completed.
d. Get full participation in the Class Act program – Mr. Velardi reported that a committee has been formed of representatives from each league to review the Class Act Standards. The goal of the committee is to draft language that all schools can adhere to. The Sportsmanship Committee will receive the proposed changes for comment and adaption.
e. Explore league level actions. – Mr. Simon has been meeting regularly with League Chairpeople to enhance league actions toward improving sportsmanship.

7. OTHER – Steve Badwin is writing and article for NIAAA Magazine. Steve will contact schools in CT to report on how Class Act is being implemented.

8. FUTURE MEETINGS

a. A recommendation from the committee was to hold Sportsmanship Committee Meetings in person. The committee agreed to hold the next meeting on February 28th via zoom and hold our last meeting (in May) in person.
b. NEXT MEETING – February 28, 2022, 9:30 am. Via zoom.




